“This is the day which the Lord hath made; we will rejoice and be glad in it.”

Psalm 118:24

Morning Service




Evening Service

9:30 am – Prof. Cammenga



5:00 pm – Prof. Dykstra
Scripture: Job 2





Scripture: Daniel 1
Text: Heidelberg Catechism, L.D. 10


Text: Daniel 1:3-7
PROVIDENCE – GOD’S 




COVENANT CHILDREN SCHOOLED
FATHERLY HAND




IN BABYLON

I. Everything in His Hand




I. The Children
II. Everything Governed By His Hand


II. The Schooling
III. The Comfort of God’s Fatherly Hand


III. The Goal
Psalters: 268, 26, 72, 211




Psalters: 115, 306, 380, 1
	
	Today
	Next Week

	Offering
	AM
	General Fund, Eastside
	General Fund, Covenant Christian School (Lynden)

	
	PM
	Benevolence, Adams
	Benevolence, Beacon Lights 

	Nursery
	AM
	Emma A., Julie F., Elle J., Vanessa P.
	Sue H., Amanda J., Darla K., Chloe P.

	
	PM
	Hanna A., Ruthanne F., Molly S.
	Jenna H., Katrina K., Grace V.

	Ushers
	
	Bill Atwood & Paul Kamps
	Scott & Colin Riemersma 

	Transportation
	
	Bill Pipe
	Scott Riemersma 


Meditation:  "The examination to which Article 4 refers in its second section is the decisive examination, the examination by which a brother is admitted to the ministry. The preliminary examination, which merely admits men to the candidacy, has already been considered in the previous sections. The peremptoir or decisive examination has been in use ever since the federal unity of Reformed churches of Holland first began to function.At their very first general assembly, the Weselian Convention, 1568, it was instituted.Successive Synods maintained it. The praeparatoir or preliminary  examination was added at a latter day, (1686, Synod of DenHaag; 1688, Synod of South Holland) to provide Churches, desiring to call such as had not previously served, with much needed guidance and safe-guards." The Church Order Commentary; VanDellen & Monsma.   
CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~Please welcome Prof. Cammenga to our pulpit this morning, and Rev. Dykstra this evening. Next week we will have ​​​​​Prof. Cammenga in the morning, and Rev. Noorman in the evening, Lord willing. 
~Council - The monthly Council meeting will be held Thursday, Sep. 19 at 7:00PM with the Consistory at 8:30.

~With great joy we celebrate Pastor-elect Maatman's successful examination by Classis East and authorization to proceed with his ordination. His ordination and installation into the gospel ministry as the next pastor of Southeast PRC is scheduled for Friday evening, September 27, 7:00pm, at Southwest Protestant Reformed Church. Prof. David Engelsma will officiate. This is an official call to worship.

~SE Young People and Post High Members: Please stay after the AM Service today to begin rehearsing for a special number we will sing for Pastor-elect Maatman’s welcome program on the 29th. 

~Sunday School Children - There will be practice for the Sunday School children following morning service 9/15, 9/22, and 9/29 to prepare for Rev. Maatman’s welcome program at the 9/29 evening service. 

~ Council is accepting applications for a new bookkeeper for our church.  The new bookkeeper will begin October 1, 2019. If you or anybody you know if interested, please contact Jordan Pipe at (616) 889- 2072 or jpipe30@gmail.com.
~Congratulations to Brad & Taylor Ophoff who were blessed with a baby girl, Pearl Grace, this past Tuesday. Mother and baby are doing well and have returned home. 

~The congregation extends birthday greetings to Ed Ophoff, Sr. as he will celebrate, the Lord willing, his 89th birthday on Sept. 20.

~Don Hauck was moved to Faith Hospice at Trillium Woods last Sunday night, where he is being kept as comfortable as possible. Please remember Don and his extended family in your prayers as they go through this difficult time.

~Tara Flikkema is recovering in the home of her parents from a difficult surgery due to a broken bone in her foot. Tara is in good spirits, and is being well cared for by her family members. 

~Attention SE members:You are all invited to a Fall Pizza gathering at the Mines Golf Course Pavilion on Friday, September 20 at 6:30 pm . Pizza, beverages and lots of fun will be provided! (In the Outdoor Pavilion) We will be coordinating a few children’s activities,  along with a hayride, followed by a bonfire with s’mores (please bring chairs). This is the last Sunday to sign up! Sign ups for attending will be on the hallway table. Any questions can be directed to Stephanie McKinney (616-335-1442) or Lisa Kuiper (616-291-8096). Hope to see you there!

~We express our heartfelt gratitude to the congregation for the outpouring expressions of love and sympathy through your prayers, cards and visits following the recent deliverance to Glory of our dear father and grandfather.  "And I heard a voice from heaven saying unto me, Write, Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord from henceforth: Yeah, saith the Spirit, that they may rest from their labours; and their works do follow them." Revelation 14:13  Jerry & Heidi Van Baren and Molly & Nate VanderWoude.

~Family Visitation:
Date

Time

Family

Elders



9/16

7 PM

Kerkstra

Pipe/VanBaren



9/16

8 PM

Dan Ophoff
Pipe/VanBaren




9/17

10:30 AM
B. Kamminga, Sr.
Pipe/Flikkema
DENOMINATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~CLASSIS EAST met for two days. Pastor-elect Jacob Maatman sustained his classical exam and Southeast PRC was advised to proceed to his ordination. Classis approved the organization of a new congregation (to be called Unity PRC). Approval was given for the emeritation of Rev. Michael DeVries effective Jan. 1, 2020 after 41 years of faithful service at five PR congregations. Approval was given in a matter of discipline. In addition classis treated six appeals and protests and one overture, adopted a pulpit supply schedule, and appointed a moderator for Kalamazoo PRC.  
~Sept. 16 - The School Board of CCHS will meet on Monday, September 16 at 7:30 pm.  

~Sept. 17 - Senior Retreat: Registration for the Senior Retreat (and coffee room) will be open at 3:30, Tuesday, Sept 17.  The address for Gull Lake Ministries is:  1800 Burlington Dr. Hickory Corners, MI. 49060.  Please remember to take:  Psalters, personal toiletries, hair dryers, and an umbrella.  For directions go to:  wwwgulllake.org/getting-here. 

~Sept. 26 - The annual meeting of the RFPA will be held on Thursday, September 26, 2019 at 7:30 PM. Rev. Justin Smidstra will speak on “Training Our Children in the Discipline of Reading” at Zion PR Church in Jenison, MI. Because the topic is relevant to young families, nursery will be provided. Men, women, and young people are all cordially invited to attend. For the benefit of those who live out of state, this event will be livestreamed on the church’s YouTube channel. (Please visit youtube.com and search “zion prc”.)
SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS
~Sept. 15 - The School Board of Covenant Chr. High School will meet on Monday, September 16 at 7:30 pm.  

~Sept. 21 - Peer to Peer Special Education Awareness Walk is coming up on Saturday, September 21st.  The walk begins at 10:00 a.m. @ Millennium Park- 1415 Maynard Ave. S.W. Walker 49534. Come early for Coffee, Donuts and Fellowship along with face painting and games for the kids. Hope to see you there!!
~Sept. 28 - The Heritage Christian School Fall Children's Clothing and Toy Sale will be held on Saturday, September 28 from 9am - 12:00. Items for sale include infant to teen clothing, outdoor/indoor toys, sports gear, books, games, shoes, snow boots, winter gear, baby equipment, maternity and more. Delicious baked goods are also for sale! We are now accepting cash, check and credit cards. Located in the large gym at Heritage Christian at 6340 Autumn Dr.

~Nov. 9 - STOP & SHOP: Stop & Shop is November 9, from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Come out to Eastside Christian School to shop our Arts and Craft vendors. This year we will also be offering DIY classes.  Stay tuned for more info! If you are interested in being a vendor, contact Dana VanPutten at dvanputten@att.net.
